

From the desk of



Serving Worldwide Since 1973

July 2016

Dear Co-Laborers,

June came and went quickly, but lots of things happened during the month. Now we are in Romania, working with the Macedonian Medical Team. Our church sent Carole and me as their messengers to the ABA Messenger Meeting in Tulsa, Oklahoma. We thought it was a good meeting. We drove out and back, and on our return, we stopped in Fort Smith, Arkansas, and had lunch with a first cousin whom I had not seen in years.

After the meeting, the Builders went to Texarkana and put up a building for the Texarkana Baptist Children's Home. The Mechanics have also been busy, and we now have a bus and a van that are about ready for delivery. One will go to Missionary Rusty Denney at Two Grey Hills MBC in Newcomb, New Mexico, and one will be going to Missionary Jack Brown in Colorado. Each project needs \$3,000.00 to complete the repairs and delivery: a total of \$6,000.00 for both projects. This is a good opportunity for a church to sponsor one or both projects. Missionary Phil Gavila and his wife were in Somerset recently. They purchased a vehicle while they were here and gave their 2004 Dodge Caravan to Macedonian for a future project.

The Lord willing, we will be able to go back to Cuba to do some teaching and conduct a medical campaign this fall. There is a Bible school in the church we visited. They have 69 students and opportunity for more, but do not have enough room for the students they have and little to no room for expansion. There is a building only a block or so away from the church, on the same street, that can be purchased. The lady who owns it is a former member of the church, now living in Bolivia, and has offered it to the church at a discounted price of \$48,000.00. The church has \$13,000.00 to put toward the purchase price, leaving a balance of \$35,000.00 needed to complete the purchase.

This church has been in existence since the late eighteen hundreds and they line up doctrinally. Rather than try to send a missionary, why not help them purchase the building and then go down and help them do some teaching? The building would also house the visiting preachers and teachers.

If you have any questions about what we found on our survey trip, please feel free to talk with anyone in the group that went: Bro. Raymond McAllister, Bro. Harold Williams, Dr. Hugo Mallozzi, J.W. Grabeel or me.

Thank you for the prayers and financial support.

God Bless, Leon Jasper



SENDING CHURCH: **Whetstone Baptist Church** 2405 HWY 1003 Somerset, KY42501 Eugene Tarter, Pastor

Special points of interest:

Romania MacMed July 8th-21st

Cuba October 2016

Prayer for our teams and for Carole and me as we travel.

Pray for the lost to come to Salvation as we minister to win souls for His GLORY!

Financial Support for Leon's Ministry/Travel Fund: I praise the LORD for what he is doing through His People and Churches. See reverse side for financial report.

> Macedonian Missionary Service

Kentucky Office PO Box 756 Somerset KY 42502 Phone: 606-677-6683

Florida Office PO Box 68 Polk City FL 33868 Phone: 863-984-4060 www.macedonianms.org